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May 15, 2018

By email only

Eldon McAfee (counsel for Tony L. Brown and Joshua A. Brown, dba Riverview Cattle)
Brick Gentry, PC

6701 Westown Parkway, Suite 100

West Des Moines, IA 50266-7703

Re: Request for Information
Dear Eldon:

EPA has been in the process of reviewing the record for the Riverview Cattle facility, owned and operated by
Tony and Joshua Brown. On behalf of the United States Environmental Protection Agency, Region 7, | am
writing to request items of information from your clients to complete the record for the Riverview facility.

EPA’s review of the facility record, including information recently obtained from Lois Benson (IDNR), indicates
that the Browns have routinely sampled the contents of the manure pit at the Riverview cattle facility. EPA’s
discussions with IDNR also indicate that in 2016 the Browns contracted with Ms. Dallas Heikens to evaluate the
Riverview facility and to prepare a draft NDPES permit application that, ultimately, was not submitted to IDNR.
Ms. Heikens’ work on the permit application was described by IDNR to EPA as including a hydrological
assessment of the facility, including estimates of surface runoff into the manure pit on the north side of the
Riverview facility. Although Heikens is listed as a witness in the current proceeding with your clients, the
Browns’ prehearing exchange did not include any of the information related to Ms. Heikens’ development of the
permit application. Based on this, EPA is requesting that the Browns provide the following to EPA:

1. Copies of the results of all sampling data related to the contents of the manure pit and any other
process wastewater that was sampled at the Riverview facility (from 2011 to the present).

2. A complete copy all hydrological or engineering assessments for the Riverview facility, along with all
supporting materials (including any hydrological assessment of surface runoff from facility, including
into the manure pit, quantities of process wastewater that would be generated by surface runoff, etc.).

Finally, based on EPA’s review of Respondents’ Initial Prehearing Exchange and exhibits, EPA requests:
3. The source of the rainfall data in RX 6 (described as “North Farm rainfall, June 2014”) be identified.
4. If the rainfall data was generated at either the Riverview Cattle or Bacon Maker facilities, provide
complete copies of all facility rainfall data for the period from January 2011 to August 2014.
EPA would like to request that by Thursday, May 17, 2018, the Browns provide an answer to whether they will

provide the requested information and, if possible, provide copies of the requested information by Monday,
May 21, 2018. If your clients decline to provide the requested information, EPA will consider whether to request
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the information pursuant to Section 308 of the Clean Water Act, or because of the relatively short time before
the hearing, by motion to the Presiding Officer pursuant to 40 CFR 22.19(e).

If you have any questions on these requests, please do not hesitate to call me.
| look forward to talking to you tomorrow.

Sincerely,

Howard C. Bunch

Sr. Assistant Regional Counsel
Region 7, USEPA

(913) 551-7879
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